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SUBJECT: Illinois' Compliance with Requirements for the Issuance and Use of Supplemental 
Nutrition Assistance Program Benefits (7 CPR Part 274) 

The attached report presents the results of an engagement to assess selected aspects of Illinois' 
compliance with the Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (SNAP) regulations. The 
assessment focused on compliance with the Code of Federal Regulations Title 7, Part 274, 
Issuance and Use of Program Benefits (7 C.F.R. 274). 

TFC Consulting, Inc. (TFC), an independent licensed Certified Public Accounting firm, was 
contracted by the Department of Agriculture (USDA), Office of Inspector General (OIG) to 
conduct an agreed-upon procedures engagement at Illinois and provide the Food and Nutrition 
Service (FNS) with recommendations to enhance program efficiency and effectiveness. The 
conract required TFC to perform the engagement in accordance with U.S. generally accepted 

t

government auditing standards (GAGAS). In connection with the contract, we reviewed TFC's 
report and related documentation and inquired of its representatives. Our review of TFC's report 
was different from an audit, in accordance with GAGAS, and was not intended to enable us to 
express, and we do not express, an opinion on Illinois' overall compliance with 7 C.F.R. 274. 
TFC is responsible for the enclosed agreed-upon procedures and recommendations report, dated 
August 16, 2018. However, our review ofTFC's audit documentation did not disclose instances 
in which TFC did not comply, in all material respects, with GAGAS. 

TFC reported that Illinois did not properly maintain exempt retailer agreements and ensure they 
contained the minimum required content. Overall, TFC recommended FNS require the State 














































